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From the Rector’s Desk 
 
As I write this, we are only a couple of weeks 

away from starting our Church season of Advent. 

Not only is it a new Church season but also a new 

Church year; year “C” in our three year cycle. 

 

The word “advent” itself is derived from two 

Latin words meaning “to come to,” or more 

simple, “the coming.” Advent is associated with 

the words preparation, anticipation, hope and joy. 

What is important to remember about the season 

is that these words stress not so much the 

fulfillment, but the expectation of the fulfillment. 

The Lord is coming again! Christians have great 

expectations of that, but it is the quiet, subtle and 

eager joy of anticipation, not the ‘woop-it-up’ joy 

of a past event. 

 

This thought was very prominent in the 

Gospel reading from a Wednesday service 

we had last week. The reading was one of 

those ‘hard to understand’ sayings of Jesus. 

He said; 

 

 

“No one who puts a hand to the plow and looks 

back is fit for the kingdom of God.” 

 

Oh my, what could Jesus possibly mean with such 

words? 

 

Well, the Forward Movement's book called Day 

by Day explained it very well. And I think it is 

something we should be taking to heart very 

seriously. 

 

I'm going to quote from Day by Day. 

 

“How do you judge the success of a project? We 

can think of several measures for success, 

whether it's college rankings, an upward-

trending gross domestic product, increased 

sales, or expanded inventory. What are the 

measurements by which we determine the 

success of a church? 

Some judge a church’s success by attendance or 

financial health. Are more people in the pews 

now then a year ago? Are pledges up? Both of 

these questions require looking back and neither 

offers a complete picture. Many factors influence 

attendance and finances, including 

neighbourhood demographics, visibility from the 

street, the economic health of the community or 

how many children you have in the church 

school. 
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Look forward, not back. Here are some questions to 

ask in judging your church’s success;  

How are you expressing your faith to the 

community? Are you focused on others or on 

yourselves? Do you give or do you consume? Do 

you listen to people? Do people experience joy 

when they worship with you? Do you walk the walk 

or just talk the talk?” 

 

So Jesus was telling his audience and us today that 

we shouldn’t be looking back, but ahead in our 

life’s journey. 

 

I suggest that these may just be the most important 

words St. James can hear today. Not only must we 

be forward looking in our response to the coming 

Advent season, but it is imperative that we continue 

to look forward as a parish family. The future will 

be what we make it. Let’s strive to make it a 

fabulous one. 

 

Margaret and I hope you will all enjoy 

a blessed Advent season and a merry 

Christmas. 
  -------------------------------------- 

 

A CHRISTMAS CAROL  

“For it is good to 
 be children 
sometimes, and 
never better than 
 at Christmas,  
when its mighty 
Founder was a 
child Himself.”  
― Charles Dickens, A Christmas Carol 

 

On Tuesday, December 8 at 7:30 

pm at St. James, we will have an 

opportunity to hear a dramatic 

reading of Charles Dickens’ A 

Christmas Carol.  

This is an event for the whole family, so come and 

bring your friends.  Listening to, reading, or watching 

A Christmas Carol has long been a tradition in many 

of our families.  This is a wonderful time to 

experience it once again among your friends and 

families. 

Desserts, Tea, Coffee and will be offered. Please 

bring a non-perishable food item for Choices Youth 

Shelter. 

The Last Instalment 
By Veronica Price-Jones 

 

It’s been 7 

months 

since I 

returned 

from Laos, 

but 

fortunately 

my 

memories 

are as fresh 

as ever. 

Thus far, I’ve tackled the two main tasks of the 

volunteering week – the elephants and the school – 

so now I’ll take a more general look at my time in the 

towns Vientiane, Luang Prabang and Vang Vieng.  

 

The very first city we experienced, after a long day of 

flights, was Vientiane, the country’s capital. I 

remember feeling the oppressive heat as soon as I set 

foot out of the airplane, and then noting that the 

airport was small, open, and filled with mosquitos. (I 

feared this didn’t bode well for the rest of the trip, but 

after that first night, I actually saw very few 

mosquitoes around.) It was night when we travelled 

to the hostel, but I remember the two-lane streets 

lined with stores, often with vibrant lights. There 

were people and dogs all over, weaving through 

traffic. At the hostel, we received water bottles, 

exchanged our passports for room keys, and spent a 

bit of time chatting with the other volunteers before 

retiring to the air-conditioned 8-person rooms.   

http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCITlq8vg_MgCFQUaPgodZS8Gug&url=http://thatwasnotinthebook.com/diff/a_christmas_carol_book_0_vs_scrooged_movie_1988&psig=AFQjCNEOT1xrS36okBGZPehBzxZKwPAA6w&ust=1446932187994844
https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/239579.Charles_Dickens
https://www.goodreads.com/work/quotes/3097440
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The next day, we took a 12-hour bus ride to Sayaboury, 

up and down windy mountain roads whose sides often 

sloped off perilously (there was evidence of a few trucks 

having gone partly over the edge). In the mountains, 

villages are small, 

scattered 

collections of 

houses located at 

flat curves. 

Buildings are 

often supported 

on one side by 

stilts because they 

stick out over the 

side of the 

mountain. A few 

of the villages had general stores at which we made rest 

stops, paying a thousand kip (about 16 cents) to use a 

washroom.  

 

The Elephant Conservation Centre itself is not 

representative of Laotians’ lifestyles; even the daily 

fare is probably richer than the food available to the 

average Laotian. Every single morning we had eggs 

(scrambled or fried) with bread. Lunch and dinner 

were similar: a bowl of plain rice, with side dishes 

containing peeled cucumbers, mushrooms, chicken, 

and of course, hot peppers. The hot peppers inspired 

many rounds of the dare game, What are the odds?  

At the school in Sayaboury, I was presented with a 

mix of fulfilled expectations and surprises.  There 

were outhouses but no running water. The children 

showed up neatly dressed in uniforms, a small stall 

at the back of the school sold snacks, and many 

parents had smartphones, which they used to take 

photos on our last day. It gave me a bit of a shock to 

see Arabic numerals amidst the Sanskrit, even 

though I should have expected that.  

 

 During the second week, we toured Luang Prabang 

and Vang Vieng. As the former capital city, Luang 

Prabang has busy, four-lane streets and markets that 

stretch several blocks. We wandered through a 

morning market, which sold mostly food – rice, fruit 

and veggies, eggs and water buffalo, among other 

items – but spent far more time shopping for 

clothing and trinkets in a night market a couple of 

days later. Finally, the temples, with their Buddha 

statues, coloured-glass ornamentation and gold-leaf 

decorations, were a key attraction. My group looked 

inside three of them, always making sure to 

respectfully take our shoes off at the entrance.  

  

Our final destination was Vang Vieng, a 

backpacker’s town with Mexican restaurants, Irish 

pubs and pizza parlours. After ten days of eggs and 

rice, we rejoiced in the new food options. The 

Quebecois volunteers in my group were especially 

delighted to find a restaurant that offered poutine. In 

Luang Prabang we had spent a lot of time exploring 

cultural attractions like temples, a rice farm, a 

waterfall and a moon bear sanctuary; in Vang Vieng 

we participated in more traditional tourist activities, 

like ziplining, tubing and hot-air ballooning.  

 

 Finally, after three days in Vang Vieng, it was time 

to return to Vientiane to catch our flights. Although 

I’d loved the experience, two adventure-packed 

weeks were enough, and I was ready to go home.  

_______________________________

  The Giving Tree at St. James 
During Advent we prepare ourselves for 

Christmas.  There is no better way to do this than by 

sharing with the 

less 

fortunate.  This 

year, our Advent 

Giving Tree will 

go up one week 

ahead of Advent, 

and it will be 

festooned with 

gift tags.   

 

There are three 

types of tags, one 

for each of the 

groups St. James 

will be supporting 

this year: 
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 Silver Tag - The Bridge Prison Ministry – 

helping ex-offenders re-establish themselves in the 

community 

 Blue Tag - Special gifts for Seniors – 

remembering those who have given so much over 

the years and now may find themselves alone 

 Purple Tag - Caledon Community 

Services – serving Caledon since 1971, the CCS 

provides support to those who need it most. 

 

The handout you have received has hints under the 

tax colour for gift items.  Just take a tag (or two) off 

the tree, and use it as a reminder when you’re 

shopping.  Please tape the tag onto the gift and bring 

it back to St. James before December 13. 

__________________________________________ 

 

Property Update 
By Diane Allengame 

 

On November 3 we accepted an offer on 9 Walkers 

Road.  Our tenant will be gone from the old manse 

by the end of November; the first task then is a full 

inspection of the house.  

 

Mark and Margaret will be living with parishioner 

Sue Fletcher from the end of 

November until interior 

renovations are complete.  We 

have also begun the lengthy 

process to get approval to 

build a garage on the 

property and anticipate 

starting that construction in 

the spring. 

 

We will be calling on volunteers to help with some 

of the smaller tasks at the Rectory in order to save 

money. 

 

Mark and Margaret have a kitchenette in Sue’s 

lower level, but it is not a full kitchen.  This is an 

ideal time for YOU to invite them to dinner; or 

make a casserole and bring it to church for them; or 

buy them a restaurant gift card.  Even muffins and  

cookies will be appreciated as they pack, unpack, 

pack again.  Let’s extend our thanks to Sue as well; 

her generosity is saving rental costs.  So include her 

as well!  What a great way to get to know these 

three wonderful people. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Breakfast at St. 

James 
 

 

Who doesn’t enjoy a full 

breakfast, particularly as the 

days get colder?  Don’t forget 

that St. James serves breakfast 

on the first Sunday of each month.   

 

This is a perfect opportunity for you to invite a 

friend, neighbour, co-worker or anyone else you can 

think of who would enjoy the food, the atmosphere 

and might also enjoy staying for the restful service 

which follows.  Breakfast starts at 10:00 am. 
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Thank you to the people 

who have been helping 

with donations of food 

and their superior skillet 

skills!  Please talk to Jim 

Farmer if you’d like to get 

involved. 

 

Next breakfast will 

be Sunday, December 6 – a perfect 

time to starting sharing the Christmas 

Season by bringing a friend!  

______________________________ 

 

 

Old-Fashioned Community Carol Sing 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please join us on December 20 at 

7:30 pm to sing your favourite 

carols and share some 

refreshments with your friends 

and neighbours 
 

_________________________________________ 

 

 

 

MILESTONES AT ST. JAMES 
 
 

Deaths:                Vic Messer 

 

Marriage:            Diane Allengame and Jim Farmer 

 

Baptism:              Jackson Booz 

       Aislynn Von Mehlem 
 

________________________________________ 

 

News & Views is a newsletter for the people of St. 

James Church. It is published four times per year - 

Lent, Pentecost. Fall and Advent. 

 

For submissions in the newsletter: 

Any member of the Parish of St. James Church may 

submit an article for the newsletter.   

To do so, email newsletter@stjamescaledoneast.ca 

or leave your articles in writing or on a CD in the  

newsletter box at the church office. Articles are  

considered, based on space availability and 

relevance. 

Thank you for your submission.  
Donna Davies, Editor 

Next Newsletter: Lent 2016 

Deadline: February 7, 2016. 

Publication: February 21, 2016 
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CHRISTMAS AT ST. JAMES 

Sunday, Nov 29 – First Sunday of Advent  

9 a.m. Service 

11 a.m. Advent Carol Service 

Gifts for the Advent Tree 

Sunday, Dec 6 - Advent Two  

 9 a.m. Service  

10 a.m. – Breakfast 

11 a.m. – Sabbath Rest Service 

Gifts for the Advent Tree 

Tuesday, December 8 – 7:30 p.m. - A dramatic 

reading of Charles Dickens’ “A Christmas Carol” 

Bring a non-perishable food item for Choices 

Youth Shelter 

Sunday, Dec 13 - Advent Three  

 9 a.m. & 11 a.m. – Service  

 Gifts for the Advent Tree  

 

Friday, Dec 18 – 10 a.m. - Decorating the St. 

James Christmas Tree – all are welcome to help 

 

Sunday, Dec 20 - Advent Four 

9 a.m. & 11 a.m. – Service 

7:30 p.m. – Community Carol Sing 
 

Thursday, Dec 24 – 

CHRISTMAS EVE 

7 p.m. Family Traditional 

Service 

Friday, Dec 25 – 

CHRISTMAS DAY 

11 a.m. - Holy Communion with Carols  

Sunday, Dec 27 – 11 a.m. – Said Service Only 

 

Sunday, Jan 3 - 9 a.m. Service 

10 a.m. Breakfast  

11 a.m. Sabbath Rest Service 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


